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Is Your Family Care Plan Legal?

It is the time of year where
family is often front and
center in our lives. Yet we
also have members deployed
all over the world and sepa-
rated from their families. It
might be time to think about
your Family Care Plan.

Certain members of the Air
Force are required by DoDI
1342.9 AFI36-2908, Family
Care Plans (24 Jan 19), to
document a Family Care
Plan (FCP) on AF Form 357,
and implement the plan when
they must be absent from
their family members (i.e.,
during deployments, exercis-
es, or TDYs). These mem-
bers include single parents
with custody (joint or sole)
of minor children; dual mili-
tary couples with minor chil-
dren; and married service
members whose current

spouse is the step-parent of
their minor children.

However, your FCP and FCP
Power of Attorney (POA) is
not a replacement for an
order entered by a state court
with jurisdiction over your
child custody issue. Child
custody is a matter of state
law, and while Air Force
regulations require a FCP for
certain service members, this
does not mean that your
FCP and POA will be legal-

ly enforceable.

If a court has entered a custo-
dy order regarding your chil-
dren, and you make a FCP
that is inconsistent with that
order, or give a third party
the right to care for your
children without the consent
of the children’s other parent,
you risk having your FCP

challenged and overturned in
court. This is true even if
your custody order gives you
“primary” or “sole” physical
custody of your children.

If you have no custody order
regarding your children, then
both biological parents
(unless their parental rights
have been terminated by a
court) have equal rights to
custody of their children.
This means that there is
probably no legal recourse if
the other parent takes custo-
dy of your children during
your absence, even if this is
inconsistent with your FCP.

If you are worried that your
FCP is not legally enforcea-
ble, then you should make an
appointment with a legal
assistance attorney.

This paper is for general legal education, and should not be substituted for legal advice.

WELCOME!

Your local JA Office is
here to help.

To request an appointment.:
1. Call 910-394-2341;

2. Send an email to:
43AMOG.JA.LegalAssista
nce.us.af.mil; or

3. Visit:
https://www.pope.af.mil/ab
out-us/Legal-appointment

We provide notaries,
powers of attorneys, and
attorney consultations by
appointment.

For after-hours
emergencies, call the
Command Post (394-9000)
to reach the on-call JAG.




